
 

 

 

 

 

 

Joint Day Care Christmas Party at Kalayaan Elementary School  

On December 4, 2010, Springboard Foundation hosted a Christmas party for all its Day Care 

students in Paranaque City.  Invited to the event were the students, teachers, families and friends 

of Wella Day Care Center, Hill Top Day Care Center, Cubic Day Car Center and Malaya Day 

Care Center.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The Christmas party, attended by 250 individuals was held at the Kalayaan Elementary School, 

courtesy of School Principal, Ms. Avelina Mercado, and food was prepared by teacher, Bacay. 

It was a day filled with fun and laughter for the students and everyone who attended. The 

children enjoyed and loved the gifts that they received. The program included a magician, 

sponsored by Development Finance International Inc., and different performances by all the 

students who were all decked out in Santa hats with blinking lights.  
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Students of Kalayaan Elementary School put on a puppet show about proper nutrition and 

hygiene and prepared a special dance performance for the program.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Former students of Wella Day Care, who are now elementary school students, performed a 

dance. Father and son also sang a song as their gratitude.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  



Springboard together with other volunteers gave gifts to all the students  and teachers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



At the end of the program, all the students came together and sang a special Christmas song. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special thanks to everyone who made this event a success; to all the teachers and parents of the 4 

Day Care Centers who helped with the preparations for the event; to Ms. Avelina Mercado, 

Principal of Kalayaan Elementary School for lending us their school as a venue; to teacher 

Bacay, for preparing the food for all the participants , and Christine Purka, his son, to the stuff of 

Development Finance International Inc., Iris  and Katja, sisters of Annette, Tobias Helbig, son of 

Annette and to RFM Corporation, for the additional gifts of corned beef, Vienna sausages and 

fruit juices.  And of course, thank you to the parents and Day Care students for their attendance 

and participation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


